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I. Call to Order 
 

Call to Order:  Chairman Holcomb 
 

Present: District 1 – Joe Arnold 

 District 2 – Malissa Morgan 
 District 3 – Dixie Ball, Vice Chairman 

 District 4 – Amanda Riedel 
 District 5 – Jill Holcomb, Chairman 

 

 Ken Kenworthy, Superintendent of Schools 

 Tom Conely, School Board Attorney 
 

Invocation:  Tom Conely 

Pledge of Allegiance:  Led by Chairman Holcomb 
 

II. Budget Workshop 

 
Superintendent Kenworthy explained each slide on the powerpoint.   

 

  
 

   
 
The Base Student Allocation has finally surpassed 2007-08.  These are not the funds received in 

Okeechobee, Okeechobee gets 97.7% of 4,204.42.  The per student rate is up just .47 from 2017-18 to 
2018-19. 
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Insurance contributions are based on the middle plan.  The District also offers a plan employees can buy 
up to and a free plan.  Last year was a good insurance year.  When the Wellness Center is closed, 

covered employees may use the Urgent Care Center.  Employees benefit by having access to care seven 
days a week.  

 

   
 

   
 

   
 

   
 
My District Vitrual – High School enrollment has increased significantly. 

 

   
 
AVID students have 100% graduation rate.  PEP is the Internal Suspension Program at both middle 

schools.  The difference in funding comes from the general account. 
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Summer Schools will have one tier busing, each bus will have a driver and an aide.  If ridership increases 
on a bus, an additional aide will be added.  If an additional bus is needed, it will be added and include an 

aide. 

   
 
Questions:  Member Arnold suggested the District look outside traditional means for revenue and offered 

several suggestions.  
 

Corey Wheeler, Director of Finance, shared and reviewed a very preliminary DRAFT fund balance report.  

This years budget will not include Pro Share dollars.  Page 3 of the report shows $210,000 that must be 
cut to achieve the 5% fund balance requirement.  The District continues to spend fund balance, 

additional revenues will have to be generated or cuts will have to be made.  
 

Superintendent Kenworthy shared that there are currently 400 students on Home Education.  Some of 

these students come to District schools for specific classes.   
OHS added a flex schedule to entice students who were considering dropping out to graduate.  The flex 

scheduling keeps them engaged and balances classtime and jobs.  Currently 160 students participate in 
flex scheduling.  

 
III. Adjournment 

 

There being no further business to discuss, on a motion by Dixie Ball, seconded by Joe Arnold, 

the Board adjourned at 5:40 p.m.  The next regular meeting of the School Board is scheduled for 

6:00 p.m. on Tuesday, May 15, 2018, at 700 S.W. 2nd Avenue, Okeechobee, Florida. 

 
  OKEECHOBEE COUNTY SCHOOL BOARD 

 
 
 

  Signature on File   
  Jill Holcomb, Chairman 
 
 
 

Signature on File         
Ken Kenworthy 
Superintendent of Schools 


